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PURPOSE:  
Consideration of an agreement with the North Carolina Department of Transportation (NCDOT) for the 
design, fabrication, installation, and repayment of highway guide signs associated with the renaming of 
Kivett Drive for Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. 

 
BACKGROUND:   
In 2014 the High Point Planning and Zoning Commission approved the renaming of Kivett Drive to 
Martin Luther King, Jr. Drive.  This action was later endorsed by the City Council. 

To implement this street name change, the City replaced street-level signing at 45 intersections along 
the corridor from English Road on the west end, through downtown, to I-85 Business/US 29-70 on the 
east end, a distance of about five miles.  The cost of this resigning effort to the City was approximately 
$17,000. 

Additionally, six overhead highway sign assemblies on I-74/US 311 and five ground mount assemblies 
on I-85 Business/US 29-70 were replaced at the City's request by NCDOT.  The actual cost to design, 
fabricate and install all of these larger signs was $66,242. 

This agreement establishes the terms and conditions for the City to reimburse NCDOT for the cost of 
the new highway guide signing on I-74/US 311 and I-85 Business/US 29-70.  The Department will 
invoice the City for one-half of the cost in July 2016, and for the remaining balance in July 20 17. 

 
BUDGET IMPACT:  
Funding for this reimbursement was requested in the Transportation Department's Capital Projects 
budget submittal for FY 2016-18. 

 
RECOMMENDATION I ACTION REQUESTED:  
Staff recommends approval of the Municipal Agreement.  

 
 












